
  

 

                                                                                                                                   

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

This Week in Our Parish 

 

 

December 17, 2017 
 

3rd Sunday of Advent 
 

Sunday Mass 

Saturday  
6:00 PM 

Sunday 
7:30 AM & 11:00 AM 

Daily Mass 
Monday, Tuesday, and Thursday 

8:00 AM 

Wednesday and Friday 

5:00 PM 
 

Liturgy of the Hours 
This ancient communal prayer of the 

Church is prayed after all weekday 

Masses 
 

Sacrament of Reconciliation 
Confessions are heard before all 

Sunday Masses and after all weekday 

masses 
 

Rosary 
The Holy Rosary is prayed 30 

minutes before all Weekend and 

Daily Masses 
 

Bethel Home 
Mass and Rosary held on 3rd Friday 

of each month at 

10:15 AM 
 

Norseland 
Mass and rosary held on 2nd & 4th 

Wednesday each month at 9:30 AM 
 

Adoration of the Blessed 

Sacrament 
First Thursday of the Month  

8:30 AM -10:00 AM 

Help will be needed to decorate our church for Christmas on Saturday, December 23, at 

9:00 am. Please come and help prepare for the celebration of the birth of Christ and have 

some fun. Men will especially be needed to put up the Christmas trees and that can be done 

on Friday, December 22, or Saturday morning. (Will not turn on lights for Mass’ prior to 

Christmas.) 
 

CHRISTMAS MASS SCHEDULE - Viroqua: 

23 December, Saturday 6:00 PM 

24 December, Sunday  7:30 AM 

There will not be an 11:00 AM Mass on 24 December, Sunday 

24 December, Sunday  8:00 PM, Christmas Vigil 

25 December, Monday  7:30 AM 

25 December, Monday  11:00 AM 

Christmas Mass Schedule – Coon Valley: 

23 December, Saturday 4:00 PM 

24 December, Sunday  9:15 AM 

24 December, Sunday  4:00 PM, Christmas Vigil 

25 December, Monday  9:15 AM 
 

St. Mary’s Choir will sing at 7:30 p.m. Christmas Eve before the 8 p.m. Mass. 
 

Library News: We are in need of some electrical work to increase the lighting in the 

space. If there is an electrician in our parish who would like to donate their talents, please 

contact Matt Tubbin or Cathy Lund to volunteer. 
 

Committee meeting night with the social justice, family life, and catholic education 

committees will be held the last Wednesday of each month from 6:30 p.m.-8:00 p.m. in 

Marian Hall; next meeting is December 27th.All are welcome. Please make a note to come 

and check them out if you have any interest. It is a great way to get involved and see the 

fruits of your labors. 
 

The St. Mary Chapter of Pax Christi USA (PCUSA) in Viroqua will screen the second part 

of the two-part film, “In the Footprints of Francis,” on Wednesday, January 10, 2018 at 

6:00 p.m. in the Atrium. This is a Free Community Event. For more information, please 

contact Barbara or Ed Martinez at (608) 637-8143. 
 

The Diocesan Sesquicentennial book, “The History of the Diocese of La Crosse”, is 

available for purchase in the Atrium after Mass. Cost is $35.00. The book is also available 

for purchase in the parish office during the week - Mondays & Tuesdays, Thursdays & 

Fridays, 8:00 a.m.-4:00 p.m. 
 

Mass schedule for the New Year’s weekend: Viroqua—Sunday, 31 December 7:30 AM and 

11:00 AM; Monday, 1 January 8:00 AM. 

 
Parish Website www.stmaryviroqua.org 

Fr. Joseph Arokiam OFM Cap, Parochial Administrator (715)-937-5117 
Frances Campbell, Secretary/Bookkeeper (M-Tu & Th-F ð 8 am-4 pm) stmaryparish@mwt.net (608)637-7711 

Tara Lyons, Director of Religious Education ABVM.youthfaithformation@gmail.com (608)638-7879 
400 Congress Avenue, Viroqua, WI 54665 

 
                          400 Congress Avenue, Viroqua, WI  54665, 608-637-7711 

http://www.stmaryviroqua.org/
mailto:stmaryparish@mwt.net
mailto:ABVM.youthfaithformation@gmail.com


 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

       December 17, 2017 

 

Where Do You Find Happiness in Your Life? 
 

This week is the 3rd week of the Advent called as Gaudete Sunday. Gaudete is a Latin Word which means 

"Rejoice". We have every reason to rejoice because Christmas is fast approaching, and it is all the more we are 

to be joyful because it is the Joy of our salvation. The Readings of today remind us that God is our true joy and 

happiness. Prophet Isaiah from the First reading reminds us that God is the source of our joy and happiness. 

There are various types of happiness people may have in their lives. These may be the following ways in which 

people might find happiness: 

- Money; 

- Enjoying being with their friends; 

- Seeing the birth of their grandchildren; 

- Sight-seeing and going out to visit countries; 

- Going hunting; 

- Good food and drink; 

- Good shelters; 

- Good lovers to settle in their lives. 

Like these in various ways people might find happiness in their lives. The happiness might differ from person 

to person. 

 

Although all these joys and happiness are necessary, we should know that the ultimate source of our joy and 

happiness is to be found in God alone. If we don't find our joys and happiness in God, we are under an illusion. 

Only in God we find true joy and happiness. Those who abandon God are on the road to sorrow and pain. The 

Lord says that first seek God and His Kingdom and all the joys and happiness will be given to you {Mathew 

6.33}. In the first reading Prophet Isaiah is reminding us that God is the source of our joy. “I rejoice heartily in 

the Lord, in my God is the Joy of my soul: for He has clothed me with the robe of salvation and wrapped me in 

a mantle of Justice” {Isaiah 61.10}. 

 

During this Advent time we should ask ourselves by way of examination of conscience, is God the joy of my 

soul? Are we centered on God? Let us place God first in our lives, because that is the only way to have joy. 

Mary's Magnificat, her song of praise when she visited Elizabeth, which we sang as our Psalm today, also 

reminds us that God is our joy. "My soul proclaims the greatness of the Lord: my spirit rejoices in God my 

Savior” {Luke 1. 46-47}. “The Mighty One has done great things for me, and Holy is His Name. His mercy is 

from age to age to those who fear Him” {Luke 1.50}. St. Paul writing to the Thessalonians urges us, "Rejoice 

always, pray without ceasing. In all circumstances give thanks, for this is the will of God for you in Christ 

Jesus” {1 Thes. 5.16-18}. 

 

Finally, to conclude, it is really our vocation to "rejoice always". When we place our hope and trust in God and 

place God as the center of our lives, we realize real happiness in the Lord. Many of us are lacking the Joy of 

God experience. It is due to the lack of establishing and maintaining a close relationship with Christ. For some 

it is due to their inability to see Christ in others. Christ for whom we are waiting is here and now in our midst as 

one of us as John the Baptist says in today's Gospel, "Among you stands One whom you do not know, the One 

Who is coming after me. I am not worthy to untie the thong of His sandals”. We do not need to look for the 

presence of Christ in the Crib, but the presence of Christ we could have when we recognize the poor, 

abandoned, rejected and dejected and in associating with the lowly. St. Francis of Assisi when he embraced the 

poor leper the outcast of the society, he found not the poor leper, but Jesus Himself. He experienced the Joy of 

the Lord. 

 

~ Fr. Joe 

 



 

 

  

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 
 
 
 
 

  

     December 17, 2017 

 

FINANCIAL REPORT 

Weekend December 10, 2017 

Adults: $2,557.34 

Offertory: $406.56 

Youth: $.80 

Immaculate Conception: $604.00 

Retired Religious: $1227.00 

Solemnity of Mary: $50.00 

Christmas Flowers: $180.00 

Total: $5,025.70 

Needed Weekly: $3,400.00 

THANK YOU! 

2017-2018 

DIOCESAN ANNUAL APPEAL 

Target: $$34,455.00 

Pledged: $30,188.00 

Cash to date: $24,138.00 

MASS INTENTIONS THIS WEEK 

 

Saturday, 16 December, 6:00 PM +Stanley & Carmelia Gros 

 (Diana Sarma) 

Sunday, 17 December, 7:30 AM +Tony Spaeth 

 (Pat Spaeth Family) 

Sunday, 17 December, 11:00 AM +John Morici 

 (St. Mary’s Choir) 

Monday, 18 December, 8:00 AM +Ann Mary Kuehn 

 (Jim Kuehn Family) 

Tuesday, 19 December, 8:00 AM +Mass 

Wednesday, 20 December, 5:00 PM +Mass 

Thursday, 21 December, 8:00 AM +Reinie Leis 

 (Gary & Joyce Unseth) 

Friday, 22 December, 5:00 PM +People of St. Mary Parish 

Saturday, 23 December, 6:00 PM +Jerry Trussoni 

 (Jeanette Amundson) 

Sunday, 24 December, 7:30 AM +Wesley Schar 

Sunday, 24 December, 8:00 PM +Culik Family 

 (Linda & Mike Culik) 

 

 

Saints of the Week 
*St Peter Canisius 

*St John of Kanty 

Religious give thanks – A religious sister writes, “When we see the generous response of so many thousands of persons in order to help 

us, religious men and women, we are left speechless.” Senior sisters, brothers, and religious order priests across the country send 

heartfelt thanks and prayers for your donation to last week’s Retirement Fund for Religious collection. 
 

Help Refugees this Christmas - This Christmas, consider donating to help the millions of persons and families who have been 

displaced by the violence in Syria and Iraq. Here are three excellent Catholic organizations you can choose from: Catholic Relief 

Services – www.crs.org; Knights of Columbus – www.kofc.org (click on “Give Through Us”); Aid to the Church in Need – 

www.churchinneed.org. 
 

March for Life in Chicago with Pro-Life Wisconsin - This will be held Jan. 14, 2018. Round trip bus ride $30 per person or $85 a 

family. Register/pay online: www.prolifewi.org/get-involved/events/. Deadline Dec. 12 or at capacity. Call 262-796-1111 ext. 14 with 

questions. The La Crosse Life League is offering five $30 "scholarships" for the March for Life Chicago. Contact Marie Allen at (608) 

799-9196 or marie.v.allen@charter.net to apply for a scholarship. 
 

Volunteer for mission trip to rebuild after Hurricane Harvey - A group of volunteers from St. Henry Watermark Mission, an 

ecumenical initiative from St. Henry Parish in Eau Galle, will be traveling to Houston, TX, this spring. The group will assist with 

carpentry, sheetrock, mud, tape, insulation, some electrical/plumbing, paint, flooring, finish work, and landscaping. For more 

information, contact Gary Asher at 715.283.4451 or rasher@wwt.net. 
 

Marriage Problems? We can help. Retrouvaille is for couples with marital problems that want marriage help. Those who are 

considering marriage separation and those who are already separated or divorced are encouraged to consider the Retrouvaille Program. 

There is always hope of reviving your relationship. The next Retrouvaille weekend retreat will be held February 9-11, 2018 at St. 

Anthony’s Spirituality Center in Marathon, WI. Space is limited. Email centralwi@retrouvaille.org for more information. 
 

Door of Hope Pregnancy and Family Care Center has Christmas wrapping paper available for your gifts. You can stop at Door of Hope 

between 10:00 a.m. – 3:00 p.m., Monday through Thursday. Cost is a donation to the Center. Location: 304 Washington Street, Viroqua. 
 

This week we highlight Thorson Funeral Home as the bulletin sponsor of the week. 

Please Support the Businesses that Support Our Parish Bulletin 

http://www.crs.org/
http://www.kofc.org/
http://www.churchinneed.org/
http://www.prolifewi.org/get-involved/events/
mailto:marie.v.allen@charter.net
tel:(715)%20283-4451
mailto:rasher@wwt.net
mailto:centralwi@retrouvaille.org


 

“God cannot give us a happiness and peace apart from Himself, because it 

is not there. There is no such thing.” ~ C.S. Lewis 


